
To 

All Priests 

Diocese of Neyyattinkara       01.03.16 

 

Dear Rev. Father, 

 I bring the following matters to your serious attention and action. 

 

1. The Forane Priests’ Meeting on 2
nd

 Tuesdays of every month is meant to be a 

day of prayer and recollection for the priests. Therefore, one hour of prayer with 

Eucharistic Adoration is obligatory for all priests in the beginning of Forane 

Priests’ Meeting. 

2. Once again I remind you of collecting money in parishes for the Bishop’s 

House Construction and remit the amounts in the Curia in March and April 

2016. You must know that it is urgent need and you should respond to my 

appeal earnestly. 

3. During this holy season of Lent you should exhort the faithful to pray and do 

penance and charitable deeds for their own good and for the good of the poor 

and needy. Also you should visit the families and bless the families. 

4. You should take earnest effort to organize the adolescent and youth to 

participate in the Remote Preparation for marriage organized by the Family 

Apostolate Board of the Diocese (by Fr. Vincent R.P.). 

5. Youth Mission Congress: 8 – 10 April 2016. You have to work seriously to 

make Youth Mission Congress a big success.  

6. You should certainly pay the Diocesan Contribution as directed by the 

Diocesan Finance Council. 

7. You should certainly participate in the Holy Week Presbyterium on Monday, 

21 March 2016 in the Logos Pastoral Centre, Neyyattinkara 

 

Yours fraternally 

 

† Bishop Vincent Samuel  

Bishop of Neyyattinkara 

 

 

 


